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October 21, 2009

1:30 – 2:25 p.m.

SSV 151

	

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Call to Order
	Patricia Marquez

	
	Approval of Minutes
	Patricia Marquez

	
	Effects of Budget Cuts on Programs

· Counseling

· EOPS

Assessment Validation
	Luis Echeverria

Gary Roggenstein

Wade Saari

	
	Palmdale Center
	Patricia Marquez

	
	ARRA Funds
	Dr. Rosa Hall

	
	Priority Registration
	Patricia Marquez

	

	Special notes:
	


	
	Matriculation Committee Meeting

October 21, 2009

1:30 – 2:25 p.m.

SSV 151

	

	Attendees:  Dr. Rosa Hall, Patricia Marquez, Wade Saari, Dr. Les Uhazy, Ted Younglove, LaDonna Trimble, Kelley Hare, Dr. Charlotte Forte-Parnell
Guests:       Gary Roggenstein, Luis Echeverria
	

	

	Recorder:    Ryan Widmer
	

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Call to Order
	Patricia Marquez

	Discussion:

	The meeting was called to order by Patricia Marquez at 1:42 p.m. 

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	Approval of Minutes
	Patricia Marquez

	Discussion:

	Not enough attendees for a quorum so the approval of  minutes for the September 16th meeting will be moved to the November 18th meeting.

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	

	                                           Effects of Budget Cuts on Programs

	Discussion:

	Luis Echeverria – See handout. All the cuts made have affected students in one way or another. Ms. Audrey Moore just finished creating an online probation workshop for students on probation one and it was sent to Stephen Burns. We’re hoping to have it complete by intersession. This will help out a lot as there is a big demand for the workshops. Also, dismissal and probation students will not be allowed to attend intersession. Ms. Trimble doesn’t believe we can keep probation students from attending a semester if they’ve cleared their hold. Ms. Marquez mentioned she had the same concern. Mr. Echeverria and Ms. Hare stated they believed Dr. Haley checked Title 5 requirements before making the decision. Dr. Hall will get legal advice on this and report back to the committee with the answer.
Gary Roggenstein – See handout. When first told about the amount of the budget cuts, they weren’t sure they would be able to keep personnel in place but they have been able to do so. This is important because each staff member represents how many students the office can serve. Under the CARE portion of the program, students get grants of $300-500 per semester. They won’t be able to give those this year as they have in the past. EOPS/CARE has three funding pieces: state funds for EOPS, district funds for EOPS, and state funds for CARE. All three pieces had to be worked out and have been, at least unless there are mid-year cuts. Gary would like to be able to use the ARRA funds for book vouchers as without those funds, there’s only $11,000 available towards vouchers. That’s less than the required amount but the chancellor’s office said just to do the best we could. Book vouchers used to be what drew students to the program but now it’s priority registration. Their relationships with the staff will help keep them in the program. EOPS/CARE goal is to continue to provide access to services to as many students as possible. In order for students to stay in the program, they must maintain adequate progress. To do this, they must follow their educational plans, maintain a GPA of at least 2.0, take at least 12 units a semester, and attend all three mandatory counseling appointments each semester.

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items: Get legal advice on probation students being allowed to attend intersession.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Dr. Rosa Hall
	ASAP

	
	
	


	
	Assessment Validation
	Wade Saari

	Discussion:

	The Cut Score Research, 2009 Validity Study was done on over 350 sections of math, English, and reading. Ted Younglove’s office has been very helpful in the analysis of the study. Mr. Younglove explained the results. We needed to meet the 75% threshold in the validity portion of the study. In all subjects, at least 75% of students felt adequately prepared for the classes they were placed into. In the disproportionate impact portion of the study, we don’t want to find a consistent pattern. None was found in gender or ethnicity. There wasn’t a lot of data for disabled students so it would be hard to find a consistent pattern there. For the success comparisons, they tested groups who passed the prerequisite for a course against those who tested into the course. In English and reading, those who passed the prerequisites did better. In math, those who tested into a course did slightly better than those who passed the prerequisites. For the cut scores, a recommendation to the English faculty will be made to raise the English 097 cut score from 41 to 44 and to raise the English 099 cut score from 56 to 59. In reading, there weren’t as many students making it harder to determine if a change is needed so further discussion with the faculty is necessary. In math, it will be recommended to lower the cut scores in Math 060 from 39 to 34. Mr. Saari explained that they would like to see the changes implemented as soon as possible.

	

	Conclusions: In response to the following email sent out on November 5, 2009, the committee voted unanimously to make the changes in cut scores:
Hello everyone, 

The goal is to have the adjustments in place by priority registration for Intercession/Spring 2010 on November 12th. Action from the matriculation committee will be needed by November 9th so that the testing software and programming codes can be adjusted accordingly. Please email Wade at wsaari@avc.edu with your responses. 

The recommended changes in cut scores that need final approval from the matriculation committee are as follows: 

READ 099: Compass Reading+MM (CRM) of 58 (current is 52) 
ENGL 097: Compass Writing+MM (CWM) of 44 (current is 41) 
ENGL 099: Compass Writing+MM (CWM) of 59 (current is 56) 
MATH 060: Compass PreAlgebra+MM (CPM) of 43 (current is 48) 
MATH 070: Compass Algebra+MM (CAM) of 34 (current is 39) 

Thank you, 
Kelley

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	Palmdale Center
	Patricia Marquez

	Discussion:

	No time for discussion.

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items: Add to November 18 agenda.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Ms. Ryan Widmer
	

	
	
	


	
	ARRA Funds
	Dr. Rosa Hall

	Discussion:

	See handout. The requests for accommodations from Disabled Student Services office have increased but the budget has gone down. The goal for the year is to get $136,000, which is 80% of last year’s budget. AVC has decided to use the federal backfill money (ARRA funds) for categorical programs as originally intended. This is one time only money that still has not become available. EOPS had to keep their portion of the funds but could let DSS have the CARE portion of the funds as long as they could still receive the district funds. CalWorks had to keep their portion of the money. Matriculation kept their portion of the money but it may have to be used to help other programs later in the year. Basic Skills, non-credit matriculation, EEO, part-time faculty compensation, part-time faculty hours, and part-time faculty health portion of the funds were all given to DSS.

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	Priority Registration
	Patricia Marquez

	Discussion:

	See handouts. Please look over the information and think over what we can do to ensure priority registration requirements make sense. Ms. Marquez would like to have an additional meeting in two weeks to discuss. She would also like to discuss whether Banner can be programmed to have a formal waiting list for crashing into courses.

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items: Email availability during the week of November 2 to Ms. Kelley Hare.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Everyone
	ASAP

	
	
	

	

	Special notes:  Minutes approved on November 18, 2009.
Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 18, 2009 at 1:30 p.m.
	


